
From: Dworkin, Morris J. (Fed)
To: Foti, James (Fed); Cooper, David (Fed)
Subject: Re: Draft Special Publication on stateful hash-based signatures
Date: Wednesday, December 18, 2019 11:17:54 AM

Thanks!
 
MD
 

From: "Foti, James (Fed)" <james.foti@nist.gov>
Date: Tuesday, December 17, 2019 at 3:48 PM
To: "Cooper, David A. (Fed)" <david.cooper@nist.gov>
Cc: "Dworkin, Morris J. (Fed)" <morris.dworkin@nist.gov>
Subject: RE: Draft Special Publication on stateful hash-based signatures
 
Dave & Morrie—
 
The corrected file is now online. You’ll probably just need to reload it in your browser to see the
change.
https://nvlpubs.nist.gov/nistpubs/SpecialPublications/NIST.SP.800-208-draft.pdf
 
Jim
 
 

From: David A. Cooper <david.cooper@nist.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 17, 2019 2:12 PM
To: Foti, James (Fed) <james.foti@nist.gov>
Cc: Dworkin, Morris J. (Fed) <morris.dworkin@nist.gov>
Subject: Re: Draft Special Publication on stateful hash-based signatures
 
Hi Jim,
 
Yes, that seems to have fixed it.
 
Thanks,
 
Dave
 
On 12/17/19 11:44 AM, Foti, James (Fed) wrote:

Hi Dave-
 
Please review the attached PDF. I went to Figure 2 in Word, selected all the cells
(except for the left column), right-clicked to open Table Properties, selected the Cell
tab, then Options, and un-checked “Word Wrap”; I also set all text in that table to 10pt
instead of 10.5pt. That appears to have fixed it. Let me know if the attached PDF looks



better—hopefully this one change didn’t alter anything else. :-/
 
Jim
 

From: David A. Cooper <david.cooper@nist.gov> 
Sent: Monday, December 16, 2019 1:55 PM
To: Foti, James (Fed) <james.foti@nist.gov>
Cc: Dworkin, Morris J. (Fed) <morris.dworkin@nist.gov>; Kerman, Sara J. (Fed)
<sara.kerman@nist.gov>
Subject: Re: Draft Special Publication on stateful hash-based signatures
 
Hi Jim,
 

 I took a look at Draft SP 800-208 and noticed
one problem with the PDF -- Figure 2 is not formatted correctly. Figure 2 was formatted
as a table, and many of the entries in the table were wrapped in the PDF so that that
closing parenthesis appears on another line. The table looks fine in MS Word (both on
the Mac and in on-line version of Word), but for some reason it didn't come out the
same way in the PDF.
 
I understand that the document was posted last week, but would it be possible to re-
create the PDF and then upload a revised version?
 
Thanks,
 
Dave
 
On 12/10/19 2:19 PM, Foti, James (Fed) wrote:

Hey Morrie-
Thanks for sending the two files to me. I’m not sure what you’re seeing,
but all of the headings looked good to me. I used “NIST SP on stateful
HBS-8.docx” that you said is the current draft on the SharePoint site,
accepted all changes, deleted the comments, and saved as the attached
Word file. I then converted it to PDF—also attached. Please review the
PDF to make sure it looks good. I’ll then ask Matt Scholl if it’s ok to post. If
so, we’ll put it online tomorrow (I put “December 11” as the comment
period start date).
Thanks,
Jim
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